

## St Francis Catholic Primary School Highcliffe Road, Morley, Leeds, LS27 9LX

Telephone:-0113 3230554

Website: <u>www.stfrancismorley.org.uk</u>

Headteacher: - Mrs R Harrison B.Ed., NPQH

7 July 2020

## Dear Parents,

Thank you for your continued support this year. I hope you are all well and enjoying a little more normality in your lives. I wanted to keep you up to date on events we have arranged for transition and the September return. I will give you further information on the September return next week.

On **Friday 10<sup>th</sup> July 2020** your child's class teacher will email you their end of year report. The emails will be sent at the end of the school day. If you do not receive an email please contact the school office on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> July and they will check your contact details.

Please note that the **attainment and progress scores in the reports have been taken from March, before the school closed.** This was the last time all children were formally assessed. Most children will have been assessed as 'developing' or 'developing +' at the most as they have not completed the curriculum objectives for this year. Therefore, most children will not have been assessed as being 'secure'. The attendance and punctuality information has also been calculated from September to March. This is the same information you were provided with during the March parents' evening.

Parents of children in Years 2 and 6 please note: Following the cancellation of the 2019/20 national curriculum assessments by the Department for Education (DfE) it will not be possible to include the outcomes of key stages 1 and 2 tests or teacher assessments in this year's reports. These regulations also remove the requirement to include comparative information about the attainment of pupils of the same age in the school or nationally.

The optional summer work packs are available to be collected from the main office this week. If you do come to collect your pack please also return your school reading books as we are now collecting them in order to prepare for September.

If you have registered for the summer sports clubs being led by PE Partners, please note that the company need a minimum number of children in each session in order for the session to go ahead and all places are allocated on a first come first served basis. These sessions are for children in years 1-6. Please check all communication you have received from the company regarding the sessions you have booked onto.

During the week commencing 13<sup>th</sup> July we will be hosting transition sessions for children who are currently in years 2-5. These will be a picnic and sports based afternoon from 1-3pm and will provide the children with the opportunity to see their friends and meet their class teacher for September. The children are invited to bring their own packed lunch and drink. The children will come into school through the main entrance and then through the gates on to the playground. Please e-mail the office if your child is attending the transition afternoon. The sessions are as follows:

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> July- current year 5 will meet Mrs Pearson Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> July- current year 4 will meet Miss Grayston Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> July- current year 3 will meet Mrs Fedzin Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> July- current year 2 will meet Mr Smith



















We are looking forward to welcoming all of the children back in September. The class organisation will be as

follows:

Nursery: Mrs Foulkes Reception: Mrs Craine Year 1: Mrs Nicolson

Year 2: Mrs O'Connor/Mrs Ferguson

Year 3: Mr Smith Year 4: Mrs Fedzin Year 5: Miss Grayston Year 6: Mrs Pearson

Before and after school club will be open from Monday 7<sup>th</sup> September for all children returning to school. The breakfast session runs from 7:45-8:50 and the evening session is open from 3:10-6:00. At present the costs are remaining the same, which are £3.25 for breakfast and £8.00 for the evening session. Please email the main office to book the sessions you require. Thank you take care.

Further information about the full re-opening in September will follow in due course.

Yours Sincerely R. Harrison Headteacher